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Grace Evangelical Lutheran Church 

33 S. 11th Street,  

  Reading, PA 19602 

God’s  

Responsive people  

Acting out our faith by  

Committing ourselves to reach out to  

Each and Everyone in God’s vast creation. 

*********** 

“EPISTLE OF GRACE” 

*********** 

July / August 2017 

 
 

 

 

Highlights 

§ July 23, 9:30 a.m. at Grace ð Join us 
for fellowship after worship as we say 
good-bye to Pastor Marsha, Brian, 
Drew, and Caroline. 

§ July 30, 10:00 a.m. ð Youth Sunday worship at  
St. Johnôs Church, 521 Walnut Street, followed by a  
fellowship reception 

§ August 27, 10:30 a.m. ð Worship and back-to-school 
blessing for children at Christ Church, 1301 Luzerne 
Street, followed by coffee hour 

On July 30 and August 27, we will gather for worship offsite 
as noted above, not here at Grace.   



2 

 

 

Pastoral Reflection 
July 2017 

For most of my ministry at Grace, I've driven home to West Reading 
via Washington St. It always seemed a little quicker than taking 
Penn, with fewer traffic lights and pedestrians. Sometime in the last 
year, driving down Washington became more of a struggle. The city 
was doing major road work. Lanes were often closed, causing con-
gestion, and when they were open, there were significant potholes, 
ruts, and even metal obstacles sticking out of the road. It was too 
much for my little hatchback to bear. So, I moved over to Penn St. 
and forgot about it.  

A few days ago, out of the blue, I decided to take Washington again. 
As I turned the corner from 11th, I barely recognized the road! It was 
gorgeous (if a road can be gorgeous). There was brand new, 
smooth asphalt with clearly painted lines, not yet faded. Potholes 
had been covered and evened out, ruts filled in, metal cleared away. 
It was a lovely, quick ride home, even better than it used to be.  

Right now, at Grace, there is major road work going on. With my 
departure nearing and with Diane Ohlinger's transition off staff, 
things may feel a bit bumpy. The church council and it's leadership, 
along with the staff, are working hard and putting in extra effort to 
get through this transition in the best way possible. But from time to 
time we may hit a pothole or rut we didn't see coming. The road may 
feel a bit uneven and unfamiliar. Things will not be as comfortable 
as usual.  

My prayer is that you all will stick with it - 

that you will keep going down this road 
together, even when it's bumpy - that 
you will trust your road crew to do their 
best work - and that you will have faith in 
God's vision for your future. My confi-
dent prayer is that one day, you will look 
up and notice that this road - this path of 
the Christian life you walk as Grace 
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Church - has been made new. You will make it through this transition 
to a new normal that, perhaps, will be even more wonderful than you 
imagine - a new normal that reflects kingdom values like community, 
generosity, and radical welcome.  

In the meantime, keep coming. Help each other. Build each other up. 
And know that God is with you. 

In closing, know that while I am about to take a different road, I will 
always give thanks for this one, and for all of you, my traveling com-
panions these last four years. We have been through so much in a 
short time, and I will carry these experiences, lessons, and memories 
with me always.  

And thank you. Thank you for opening your church and your lives to 
me. It has been an honor to be your pastor. 

Peace be with you, 
Pastor Marsha 
 

Staff Transition 
As most of you are aware, at the end of June, 
Diane Ohlinger completed her time on the 
staff of Grace Church after 11 years of faithful service. Through pray-
er and thoughtful discernment, Diane decided that it was time for her 
to transition out of her role as Director of Christian Education. How-
ever, she will continue to serve in many of the same ministry roles, 
but now as a volunteer rather than as a staff member. While some 
things will change, she will still be very active in our midst. If you 
have questions about a particular ministry, talk to Diane!  

We give thanks for the many ways Diane's ministry has (and will con-
tinue to) bless this church community and the community beyond our 
walls. Her "lightbulb moments" and "plans B through Z" breathe 
amazing life and vitality into this place. When you see her, please 
take a moment to say thank you. 

Let us offer this prayer for Diane:  

God of new creation, we thank you for Diane Ohlinger and 
for our life together in this congregation. As she has been a 
blessing to us as Director of Christian Education, so now 
call her forth to be a blessing in new ways; through Jesus 
Christ, our Savior and Lord.  Amen. 
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June 2017  

Highlights 

MAY 2017:     INCOME: $13,073.11        EXPENSES: $12,218.51  

GENERAL FUND:  Balance May 31, 2017 was $ 10,119.36 

PROPERTY: T-Mobile has completed erecting the cell phone tower. 
Removal of a tree that has branches hitting the roof and gutters was 
approved.  

APPLE DUMPLING GANG: Committee is continuing to make/
finalize plans for the ñHello Summer Picnicò being held Sunday, 
June 25, after worship. 

BACK TO SCHOOL GIVAWAY: Will be held August 19. Back-
packs, new underwear, and socks will be given to neighborhood 
school children. Gently used clothes will also be available. A light 
lunch will be provided. 

Council met with Pastor John Richter from the Synod to continue 
our discussion on the options for future pastoral leadership.  
 

Life after Pastor Marsha Begins Her New Journey 

As we prepare to say good-by to Pastor Marsha here at Grace, I am 
sure there are many thoughts about what her departure means for 
our congregation.  Please be assured that the Church Council is 
working diligently on exploring pastoral options for replacing Pastor 
Marsha.  Council members have met with a representative from the 
Synod, Pastor Richter, who is  supporting and advising the council 
in this endeavor.  Our goal is to determine how best to provide the 
pastoral support that our members need.   

Until that solution is fully in place, life at Grace goes on.  We will 
continue to gather each week for Sunday worship led by supply  
pastors.  We will continue our collaborative summer ministry with  
St. Johnôs and Christ Lutheran Churches as noted on the next page.  
And we will continue to prepare for our ongoing events that enable 
us to reach out to the community around us.  Please keep our coun-
cil members in your prayers as we continue to work together.  I will 
keep you informed as information is available.   

, Council President       
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Be Part of the Special Events This Summer with 

St Johnõs, Christ, and Grace 

  
We began at Grace in June 

On Sunday, June 25, we worshipped 

together then gathered around food 

and fellowship!   

July events are at St. Johnôs 

Thursday, July 13, 5:00 ð 6:00 p.m. 

Community Meal: Taco Bar     

See page 8 to sign up to help or donate a food item  

Sunday, July 30, 10:00 a.m. 

Youth Sunday Worship 

No worship here at Grace today 

Fellowship reception after worship 

August events are at Christ 

Saturday, August 5, 9:00 a.m. ð 2:00 p.m. 

Christ ñBashò (similar to an outdoor Spring 

Fling);  Includes brief, informal worship and 

Kauffmanôs Chicken BBQ 

Sunday, August 27, 10:30 a.m. 

Worship with Back-to-School 

Blessing for Kids 

No worship here at Grace today 

Coffee hour after worship 
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June Worship Assistants 

If you would like to be a greeter, lector, or Communion assistant, 
please contact the church office.  We would love to include you in 
our rotation.  Lectors and greeters are scheduled once every two 
months, Communion assistants less frequently.   

 

  
Greeters 

 
Lector 

Communion 
Assistants 

July 2 

4th Sunday  
after Pentecost 

Louise 
McCloughan 

Lois Miller 

Tim Smith Pat and Dan 
Tranovich 

July 9 

5th Sunday  
after Pentecost 

Mae Quire 
Lynn Reed 
 

Bonnie Brennan  

July 16 

6th Sunday  
after Pentecost 

Scott Reeser 
Claire Ruth 

Dennis Spolski  

July 23 

7th Sunday  
after Pentecost 

Elaine  
Bachman 
Bobbi Weidner 

Barb Seidel  

July 30 

8th Sunday  
after Pentecost / 
Youth Sunday 

 
Worship at St. Johnôs Lutheran Church today 

August 6 

9th Sunday  
after Pentecost 

Pat Tranovich 
Maryellen  
Hoover 

Tim Smith Elaine Bachman 
Claire Ruth 

August 13 

10th Sunday  
after Pentecost 

Nancy Barto 
Vivian Casper 

Nate Szerszen  

August 20 

11th Sunday  
after Pentecost 

Daphne Cleary 
Wilbur Dornes 

Anya Ohlinger  

August 27 

12th Sunday  
after Pentecost 

 
Worship at Christ Lutheran Church today 
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Sponsors Needed 

Will you sponsor the altar flowers,  
sanctuary lamp, and/or bulletins  
during July and August?   

A sponsorship is a wonderful way  
to remember or acknowledge a family member or friend. 

 There are many sponsorships still available: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Cost for sponsoring a vase of flowers, lamp, or bulletin is $15 each.  
Sponsor sheets are available in the back of the nave or by calling 
the church office.  Forms should be returned to Louise McCloughan.   

Flowers, 1 vase:   August 6 and August 13 
 2 vases: July 9, July 16, and August 20        

Sanctuary Lamp: July 9, July 16, July 23,  
 August 6, August 13, August 20  

Bulletins:  July 9, July 16, July 23, August 6, August 20   

Festive Worship 

ñ Together in Hope ñ 

Sunday, October 22 

3:00 p.m. 

St. Ignatius Loyola Roman Catholic Church 

Sinking Spring 

500 years after the Reformation divided the church, Catholics 
and Protestants from western Berks County will be uniting in  
worship at St. Ignatius for Together in Hope, a liturgy of celebra-
tion and reconciliation.  We will give thanks to our God, seek  
forgiveness for the ways that we have hurt each other, and affirm 
our call to common mission in our community and in our world.  
Worship will include a festival choir comprised of choir members 
from churches throughout our area.   

We hope you will mark your calendar  
and be part of this 500th anniversary celebration!  
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Taco Thursday 
A Community Meal at  

St. John's, 521 Walnut St. 

Thursday, July 13, 5:00 ñ 6:00 p.m. 

Our summer collaboration with St. John's and Christ Lutheran 

Churches continues with the hosting of a community meal on the 

night of St. John's food pantry. This month, the meal will be a  

Taco Bar with melons for dessert. (This will be similar to the 

Maundy Thursday meal, without the worship elements.) 

Please pray about how you can help, and sign up below.  

Name:  ________________________________ 

  I will help that evening to serve dinner 

I will donate the following food items (Please indicate on the 

line how much of the donated item you will bring, e.g. if you can 

bring all of the shredded cheese, note 100; if you can bring only 

half, note 50) 

Please return this form to the church office or Pastor Marsha by 

Sunday, July 9.  Thank you! 

 
Items needed  

# of servings / items 
you will donate 

Shredded Lettuce ð 100 servings ________ 

Diced Onions ð 80 servings 80 Servings Donated 

Shredded Cheese ð 100 servings ________ 

Salsa ð 80 servings  ________ 

Hot Sauce ð 60 servings/2 bottles  ________ 

3 Watermelons  ________ 

3 Honeydews  ________ 

3 Cantaloupes  ________ 
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Back to School Give-Away! 

Saturday, August 19 

11:00 a.m. ñ 1:00 p.m. 

 A light meal will be served  

 free to the public.   

Last year through the generous support of donors we: 

¶ Provided 240 students with school supplies and backpacks. 

¶ Provided 130 school age children with a five-day supply of 

socks and underwear. 

¶ Provided 239 community neighbors with a hot meal and a bag 

stuffed with clothing.   

This year we are again seeking donations of clothing, coats, 
and school supplies for schools and the community.  West 

Berks Mission District churches have been approached for donations.  
Of course, we are hoping that you will support this effort as well by 
providing items which will help families prepare for back to school as 
well as the fall and winter months ahead.  Boxes for donations are  
located in the Fellowship Hall.   

New Items Needed: 

Socks, underwear (boys and girls sizes), 
pens (black and blue), pencils, erasers,  
crayons, primer tablets, rulers, glue sticks, 
construction paper, safety scissors, pencil 
boxes or bags, small packs of tissues, 3 or 
5 subject notebooks, notebook paper, colored 
pencils, highlighters, calculators, backpacks / book bags.   

Gently-used Clean Items: 

Any school appropriate clothing will be accepted.  
Please make sure all items are clean and in good 
condition.   

  Thank you! 
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 July Birthdays 
3 ï Richard Miller 

4 ï Barbara Seidel 

8 ï Claire Ruth  

11 ï Bonnie Brennan 

15 ï David Mengel 

23 ï Eleanor Greth, Connor Ricci  

25 ï Rev. Sue Fox 

26 ï Aônya Ohlinger, Gary Ruth 

27 ï Allen Heck, Jr. 

31 ïPatsy Turner 

        August Birthdays 
1 ï Joan Terry 

3 ï Betty Shaw 

5 ï Peter Rosacker 

8 ï Vivian Casper, Tammi Reinhart 

10 ï Raymond Drain, Melissa Renninger 

14 ï William Brennan 

18 ï Elaine Bachman 

19 ïOlesha Ohlinger 

22 ï Pastor Marsha Anderson, Drew Ballantine 

       24 ï Phyllis Stacherski, Melissa Wilk 

                  26 ï Diane Sorokach 

If you would like to add your birthday to our birthday list,  

which is published in the newsletter each month,  

please contact the church office at 610-375-3961  

or office@readinggrace.org. 
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 Newsletter Deadline 

Deadline for submitting articles for the  

September newsletter is Tuesday, August 15. 

Feeling Ill?  Going to the Hospital?  

Please call the church office at 610-375-3961.   

This is the only way to be sure that the pastor will know. 

Transportation is Available  

for Sunday Worship!  

If you are in need of a ride to church on Sunday 

mornings, make a reservation by calling the church office at 610-375-

3961 between 9:00 a.m. and noon, Monday - Friday.  There is never a 

need to call a taxi or ride the bus to join us for Sunday worship.  The 

van drivers are more than happy to pick you up and take you home 

each week.   

Please Note:  All calls to the church must be made before Friday noon 

in order to request the van for Sunday.  Messages are not checked 

between Friday noon and Sunday worship. 

Van Drivers Wanted! 

Grace is looking for people who are interested in 

driving the van from time to time. If you have a good 

driving record and enjoy helping people, this might 

be the ministry for you. The schedule is flexible, so 

you can make whatever time commitment feels right. 

This is an important way to bring people together in worship who might 

otherwise have to stay home.  

If you would like more information,  

see Pastor Marsha, Dan, or Cecelia.  
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Church Staff 

Marsha Anderson, Pastor 

Kathy Yenser, Church Administrator 

Jane Battaglieri, Organist/Choir Director 

Diane Ohlinger, Christian Education 

Woody Turner, Sexton 

 Office Hours: Monday ð Friday, 9:00 AM ð Noon 

Telephone number: 610-375-3961       Fax Number: 610-375-1982 

Web Site: www.readinggrace.org 

E-mail: glcrdg@comcast.net or Office@readinggrace.org 
 

For Pastoral Emergencies, Call 484-332-3303 

ñLikeò us on Facebook! 

A Member of The Reading Lutheran Parish 

Affirmation of Welcome Statement 

The people of Grace ELC embrace and seek to celebrate the 
beautiful, amazing diversity of Godôs creation and affirm the  
dignity and worth of every person created in the image of God. 

We believe God loves us all and calls us into community to  
share the good news of Godôs love. In covenant, as members  
of Christôs Church, we celebrate Godôs love for people of every 
race, sexual orientation, gender identity, age, faith, nationality, 
ethnicity, marital status, and physical, mental, and emotional  
ability. We believe it is time for our church to open its doors to 
the movement of Godôs Holy Spirit and to be open and affirming 
of all people, wherever they find themselves in the journey of life. 

At the same time, we recognize that there remain differences of 
opinion among us. We do not seek to erase our differences. We 
welcome all in our journey together in faith toward greater under-
standing and mutual respect. 

ñWelcome one another, therefore, just as Christ  
has welcomed you, for the glory of God.ò Romans 15:7 


